Family Camping Weekend 2017

Frequently Asked Questions
What do I need to bring?
- A tent! The camping pitches are relatively large and will easily accommodate a 10-man tent.
- Warm bedding
- Torches – there will be flood lights in certain areas of the park, but the campsite will not be lit overnight so you will need torches to make that emergency trip to the bathroom!
- Clothing for all weathers – although we hope that it will be a lovely sunny weekend, we cannot guarantee this, so please bring suitable clothing, especially waterproofs and warm clothing
- Suncream – hopefully you will need this more than your waterproofs!
Are you providing food for the whole weekend?

Food is not included in the price of the camping ticket, however, we are offering a complimentary BBQ on the Saturday night. 

The Woodland Café will be open on both mornings to purchase a variety of breakfast items, and will be serving hot food throughout the day until 4:30. Hot drinks, cakes and fridge items will also be available to purchase from the Café until 8pm.

Alternatively, you can bring a camping stove/trangia and cook your own meals in traditional camping style.
Can I bring a caravan/campervan?

Unfortunately, we cannot allow caravan/campervans on site – this is a tent only event.

Can I park my car next to my tent?

Cars will be allowed on site AFTER 6pm on Friday evening to unload and set up camp, and again AFTER 6pm on Sunday evening to pack up. 

Cars are not allowed on site between the opening hours of 10am to 6pm. 
What activities will be happening during the weekend?

There will be a variety of activities happening on both evenings and throughout Saturday and Sunday daytimes. Please take some time to look at the itinerary which will be posted in the mess tent at the campsite.

We have also left time for you to make the most of Avon Valley and to enjoy the Park’s own facilities and activities.
Last year, we went swimming in the river, is that an activity this year?

Wild swimming will be an option, therefore, please bring swimwear and/or wetsuits, however this is a weather dependent activity.
Can I just come for one night of camping?

The camping ticket is for the full weekend, Friday – Sunday, and we do not have a separate one night ticket. If you wish to only stay for one night, please let us know, however the ticket price will not change.
Can I shower during the weekend?

There will be basic hot portable showers and toilets available onsite to campers during the weekend.

What time should we arrive?

The camping weekend officially begins at 10am on Friday morning, however, your pitch will not be available until 5pm on Friday. If you wish to carry items to the campsite you can do so at this time, or you can drive your car down AFTER 6pm.
What time should we depart?

The camping weekend ends at 6pm on Sunday evening. 

If you wish to pack up and leave before this, you are more than welcome to do so, however no cars are allowed on site between 10am and 6pm, so you will have to carry your belongings up to the car park. 

Are there storage lockers?

We do not have storage lockers on site so we recommend that you keep all valuable personal belongings on your person at all times, or leave them at home. The Park cannot take responsibility for the loss or damage of any personal belongings.
